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Department:  Public Works 

Agenda Item:  Notice of Intent to Award Contract to Vissering Construction Company 

Summary:  

As discussed at the August 4 Special Work Session, the next step is for the City Council to 

award the Notice of Intent to Award to Vissering Construction Company for the total amount of 

$50,640,000. Once the documents have been signed, our engineers from Strand Associates, Inc. 

will prepare a full package of documents to send to the Illinois Environmental Protection Agency 

(IEPA) for review and approval before a loan agreement will be prepared.  

Staff will work with Strand and Vissering towards a goal of saving $2 million in project costs. 

Recommended Council Action:  

Pass a motion to approve a notice of intent to award a contract to Vissering Construction 

Company for reconstruction of the west plant wastewater treatment facility in the amount of 

$50,640,000.  

Financial Impact: 

 Funding Source: IEPA Loan   

 Budgeted Amount: $49,500,000 

 Cost: $44,500,000 plus out of pocket expenses 

Attachments:  

Notice of Intent to Award 

 

 


